MINUTES 0F NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON OCTOBER 8th 2021                 
Present – Cllr. D. Smith (Chairlady), Cllr. L. Charles, Cllr. A. Sedgewick,  Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. G. Tully.


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk FRO), Cllr. A. Churchill 
Cllr. A. Churchill confirmed that the branches overhanging the footpath of St. Marys Close/Blacksmiths Lane had been cut back.    He also informed the meeting that a fly tipping person had their vehicle seized and crushed by the authorities – This is welcomed and will help to discourage further fly tipping.

Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that free trees information had been sent out together with free loft and cavity insulation.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10/21
To receive apologies for absence



Apologies received from Cllr. D. Muller, Cllr. G. Plowman and Cllr. S. Vickers

2/10/21
Variation in order of business



No change deemed necessary

3/10/21
Declaration of members interest



Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that as she was a friend of the occupiers of 1 St. 


Marys Close she would not be commenting on the planning application. 
4/10/21
Planning applications


Keepers Cottage, Newton Road. – Change of use to garden



1 St. Marys Close – Extension 



Copies and details of the applications had been forwarded to each of the 


councillors – No objections received.

5/10/21
To consider various items of the non-exempt meeting of 10th September 2021


Minutes proposed to be accepted by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. 

Tully – with slight amendments -  unanimous
6/10/21
To determine which items if any of part 1 of the agenda should occur with 

public excluded.



None

7/10/21
Outstanding matters



None

8/10/21
To receive the Clerks report.


Items that would have been in the Clerks report are already listed on the 


agenda.   He mentioned that he had received an enquiry from a fisherman 


asking if overnight fishing was allowed.   Following some discussion it was 


decided that overnight fishing was permitted although overnight camping was 

not allowed.u h
9/10/21
To receive the Chairpersons report


Nothing that is not included in the agenda
10/10/21
To receive reports from Parish Councillors



Cllr. A. Sedgewick gave information regarding the village hall,  There still 


remains a leak in the roof. There is a quiz night arranged for 16th October 2021.



Cllr. K. Haines is carrying out a refresh on the website 
11/10/21
Re-siting of dog waste bin



The dog waste bin in Trent Lane has already been removed and SDDC will be 

selecting a suitable position for re-siting
12/10/21
New shed for recreation ground



Cllr. G. Tully advised that he had met with Richard Evans who had offered 


to arrange the replacement.      He was authorised to liaise with Richard Evans 

and bring any suggestions to a future Parish Council meeting
13/10/21
Queens Platinum Jubillee



Our committee to organise arrangements have been involved and suggested a 

jubilee orchard could be created.    Other parish organisations are being 


contacted so that joint planning can be made.   Arrangements,  Costing and 


application for grants are being considered. Whilst the jubilee is to be spread 

over 4 days it was felt that we make arrangements for Saturday and Sunday 

only.      The 
Saturday could be a family fun day with events for children and 

maybe a dog show. Sunday could be a food day.    The Clerk was asked to 


arrange 3 portable toilets for 4th and 5th June 2022
14/10/21
Grit Bin for the Paddocks.


If the Parish Counc+il were to cover the cost of one or maybe two new road salt 

bins there still remains the problem as to where they are sited.    There are no 

grass verges next to the pavements and to site the bins on the tarmacked 


pavements could cause a safety problem.     The Clerk has written to the site 

management team explaining the problem and asked if they could contact 


him.   It is understood that neither DCC or SDDC no longer supply grit bins or 

the salt to be used.
Cllr. A. Churchill warned that as the site has not yet 

been transferred this could cause problems with funding.



15/10/21
Paved grass verge – Mill Close.


We have recently been advised by DCC that they have agreed with the 


occupiers to allow a dropped kerb and tarmac driveway to be installed.



As the case has been ongoing for almost two years the clerk will continue to 

monitor the situation.      
16/10/21
Soft water spring



This had been dealt with by SDDC some 10/12 years ago but they advise that 

they no longer do this kind of work.  The spring is in a nearby garden and has 

an outflow on the common ground.    The occupier of the house intends to 


contact Severn Trent asking them for assistance/advice. 
17/10/21
Farm building work



The application for work at the farm has been looked at again and it would 

appear in hindsight that the application would still be approved.   Further 
checks are being made.
18/10/21
Overhanging trees – Blacksmiths Lane/St Marys Close


Now cut back.
19/10/21
Risk register/code of conduct/parish accounts/standing orders/Financial Reg



Cllr. D. Smith had studied the documents and felt that there ought to be some 

adjustments to the risk register.
She will fully check the details of the risk 

assessment and e-mail it to the other councillors prior to our next meeting.
20/10/21
Provision of Basketball Hoop



Cllr. G. Tully had been approached by a resident to supply a basketball hoop.



Information as to the siting of the basketball hoop will be investigated – 


Further checks will be made.
21/10/21
Approval of accounts and signing of cheques


R. Parker
Allowable expenses





£19.50


R. Parker
Grass cutting (recreation field x 3 and village green)
£405



Approval by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith



To consider requests for funding under s137 - None


 Date of next meeting- Friday 12th November 2021 at 7.30 – Village Hall             

